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Two of the seminary's new trustees (Ed Sellers, NC and Ollie Key, GA) 
NEW TRUSTEE were P:esent! along with Chairman, Lee Be~ver, for 
ORIENTATION the ~rientation pr~g:am on.campus, Septemoer 3-5. 

President Lolley visited with the other new trustee 
(Tom Netts) at his new location in Washington DC, September 29. His 
move p~evented his attendance at tee trustee orientation. 

********************************************************************** 
Five Southeastern Seminary professors have concluded a special.weekly 
CHAPEL SERIES chapel series. Their messages were personal 

testimonies on "What Jesus Christ Means to He." 

********************************************************************** 
One hundred forty Southeasterners, along with the president of the 
HURRICANE 
RELIEF 

Student Council, the seminary president, and two 
teachers went to the area around Wilmington, NC 
striken by hurricane Diana during the week of 

September 10. These volunteers became the damage assessment team 
trained and supervised by the American Red Cross. 

Discussions are underway to establish a ready-response team from the 
seminary to assist the Red Cross in future natural disasters. 
********************************************************************** 
Dr. Fred Sandusky has established the fall semester enrollment at 1246. 
FALL ENROLLMENT This compares to 1208 last fall - a 3.15% increase. 

********************************************************************** 
Adams Hall will be dedicated during the meeting of the trustees, 
ADAMS HALL October 16. This beautiful, serviceable facility 

will greatly enhance the teaching/learning process 
at Southeastern. It contains eight classrooms, four seminar rooms, 
and a new photo lab. In addition, the re-cycled facility meets all 
safety, energy, and handicapped codes. 

********************************************************************** 
The SBC Executive Committee and Inter-Seminary Conference met in 
SBC EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 

Nashville, Tennessee September 17-19. Reports 
from all the agencies revealed that in spite of 
the current year Cooperative Program short-fall, 

all the programs are in place and the agencies will finish the year 
in the black. Next year will be a crucial budgeting year. 

At Southeastern Seminary, the 1983-84 audit has been completed and 
the seminary completed the year ending July 31, 1984 in the black. 
The administrative officers are to be commended on their careful 
cost cutting and budget control measures. 

********************************************************************** 
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